
 
File No. 23-0323 

 
GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT relative to a license agreement 
with Per Scholas at 1600 East 4th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90033. 
 
Recommendation for Council action: 
 
AUTHORIZE the Department of General Services (GSD) to negotiate and execute this 
license agreement with Per Scholas at 1600 East 4th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90033 
under the terms and conditions substantially outlined in the Municipal Facilities 
Committee (MFC) report dated March 21, 2023, attached to the Council file. 
 
Fiscal Impact Statement: The MFC reports that there is no General Fund impact as 
there is no revenue generated from this license agreement. The City will fund exterior 
and interior building maintenance costs and Per Scholas will maintain the office space.  
 
Community Impact Statement: None submitted 
 

TIME LIMIT FILE - MAY 22, 2023 
 
 

(LAST DAY FOR COUNCIL ACTION - MAY 19, 2023) 
 
SUMMARY  
At its regular meeting held on April 25, 2023, your Government Operations Committee 
considered an MFC report, dated March 21, 2023, relative to a license agreement with 
Per Scholas at 1600 East 4th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90033. 
 
On June 29, 2022, City Council adopted the Annual Plan Fiscal Year 23 for Program Year 
2022-23, attached to Council file No. 22-0683. The adopted report gave the Economic & 
Workforce Development Department (EWDD) authority to negotiate and execute 
Memoranda of Understanding (MOUs) and amendments to MOUs with the City-operated 
YouthSource Centers to provide services to youth. City-operated YouthSource Centers’ 
goals are to provide young Angelenos ages 14 to 24 with resources to advance in school 
and their careers. EWDD has identified Per Scholas as a capable YouthSource Operator 
at their YouthSource location on 1600 East 4th Street, Los Angeles, CA 90033. Per 
Scholas will operate out of approximately 1,500 square feet of space at the City-owned 
facility located at 1600 East 4th Street in Los Angeles, also referred to as the Boyle Heights 
Technology Center. 
 
After an opportunity for public comment was held, the Committee moved to approve the 
recommendation in the MFC report, as detailed above. This matter is now forwarded to 
the Council for its consideration. 
 
 
 
 



Respectfully Submitted,  
 
GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS COMMITTEE  
 
 
 
 
 

MEMBER VOTE 
HARRIS-DAWSON: YES 
HERNANDEZ:    YES 
HUTT:    ABSENT 
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